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Editorial 
Just a small newsletter for the last edition of the year.  Esther Bottomley , Casey Wright, Phillip Belling-
ham and Linky Grimmer have all written thank you to the club for its support over the last year, they are 
on the next pages.  
At its last meeting the committee approved grants to the following National Team/Squad members to 
help with their overseas expenses.  Phillip Bellingham, Paul Kovacs, Marl van der Ploeg, Lescinksa 
Grimmer, Aislinn Kildea and Alasdair Tutt. 
Remember the BBQ at the pondage, see back page for details. 
If  you  are  going  to  be  anywhere  near  Kerang  on  Saturday  week,  Bob  Heddle  is  launching  a  children’s  
book he has written and is exhibiting and selling paintings and prints, see back page for details. 
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Thank you letter from Esther Bottomley 
 
Dear Birkebeiner Committee, 
  
I would like to thank you, the committee, and the Birkebeiner Nordic Ski Club for your support with my 
skiing and racing. 
  
This season I will be heading overseas from 25 December to 29 February to train and compete in a num-
ber  of  events.  I’m  especially  looking  forward  to  the  two  new  World  Cup  sprint  additions  in  Milan  and  
Moscow. City sprints are usually really exciting events to be involved in, with the race being brought to 
the crowd rather than the crowd having to get to the World Cup event.  
 
From July this year I have been working full time, which has been a really good experience (although 
quite challenging with trying to fit in training). With working and winning the ANZ Continental Cup I 
am not seeking funding from the club this year.  
  
I am writing to thank the BNSC for the many years they have supported me and so many other athletes.  
 
I hope everyone has a great summer/winter. 
  
See  you  when  the  snow’s  falling. 
  
Kind Regards, 
 Esther Bottomley  

Thank You Letter from Casey Wright 
Dear BNSC, 
 
I would like to thank you for the support you have provided me for this past ski season.  Through the 
generosity of the BNSC I was able to make the most of the ski season and compete in the ski races. 
Overall I feel I have had a successful season.  Here are some of my race results for this season: 

1st female division 1, Victorian Interschool Championships, Mt. Buller 
2nd female, Joey Hoppet 
1st female division 1, Australian Interschool Championships 
3rd female Under 18, Australian Championships Classic distance 
1st female Junior, Birkie Classic 
 

Even though the snow season was short I felt I made the most of the snow while it lasted!                                         
One of the highlights of the season was being able to assist with the Ski de Femme and the Birkie Junior 
Coaching Camps, which I enjoyed.  I would like to thank you for giving me this opportunity.  I feel I 
gained valuable experience from both sessions and would be very keen to be involved next year. 
Finally I would like to say I feel lucky to be supported and be part of BNSC that has the same passion as 
me – I love to ski!!! 
 
I know, like me, the rest of you are looking forward to a great snow season for next year. 
Thank you once again, 
 
Casey 
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Thank You email from Phillip Bellingham 
I would like to thank you and the Birkebeiner NSC on receiving an athlete grant this year it is very much 
appreciated and will go a long way towards helping me with the cost of my trip! 
Thank you once again, 
cheers, 
Phil 

Thank You email from Linky Grimmer 
Thanks for the support, it is much appreciated - getting in some good ski training here in Alaska, al-
though yesterday it was -16 when I went skiing at one O'clock in the afternoon, and with seven weeks 
until the official start of winter I am in for a shock. 
Thanks again, cheers,  
Linky Grimmer 
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Annual BBQ at the Pondage. 
 
The annual BBQ will be held at the pondage on Saturday 26th November from 5.30pm for a 6pm start.  
Families bring a salad and dessert to share  Singles/Couples bring a salad or dessert.  The club will pro-
vide meat (veggie burgers available) and bread.  BYO chairs, drinks, crockery and cutlery.  In the case 
of inclement weather, the BBQ will be held under the verandah at the Hoppet Office. 

Bob Heddle Book Launch 
Long Time club member, Bob Heddle is launching three books he has written.  Details of the launch and 
the books are listed below.  If you are around Kerang at the time, drop in. 


